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Newsletter of the Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association
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December 1999

Organized “To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters.”

DECEMBER MEETING

Don Leyden
Headwaters Expedition

Our speaker for December is Mr. Don Leyden
from Brookfield, CT. His program will take us
on a fishing float trip down the Aniak River in
Alaska. Mr. Leyden has been flyfishing for over
50 yrs. fishing from Alaska to Iceland. He is also
a fly tyer, photographer and probably best
known for his beautiful custom framed flies and
prints that are in many museums and private
collections. If you ever thought of bringing your
wife or girlfriend to a meeting, this is the one,
because Mr. & Mrs. Leyden celebrated their
50th. wedding anniversary on this float trip.

PLACE: Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse

Sunset Ridge
East Hartford, CT

DATE: Wednesday, 8 Dec

TIME: Fly Tying - 7:00 p.m.
Program - 7:30 p.m.

DID YOU KNOW?
Annual angler expenditures on striped
bass trips when stocks were depleted in
1981 -- $85 million. Annual angler
expenditures on striped bass trips when
stock were healthy in 1996 -- $560

million!

FROM THE VEST OF THE PRESIDENT

For those of you that saw the slide show
»-‘&_. on the Willimantic River TMA. I hope it
&= helps you with your catching. As you saw
* there’s a lot more to the Willi than the
most popular pools. Although most of the slides were
taken in the early spring, the information applies to
anytime of the year.

One of the secrets to catching fish is to learn the river.
Every rock or log has the potential to hold a fish. What
we have to figure out is whether it does or doesn’t.
Staying in the river rather than walking from pool to
pool is the only way to find out. All that’s required is
that you relax and enjoy the day, notice the things that
are going on around you and some patience. You’ll be
surprised at how rewarding it is to discover a previously
unknown trout hideout.

So, what happened to the saltwater fishing this year? We
were all predicting a banner year because there was so
much bait around. I guess we forgot to tell the fish. Oh
well, predictions are just those, predictions. You would
think that a bunch of guys that have been fishing for as
long as we have would stop making them. I guess it’s the
slim possibility that we might be right once in a while
that influences us.

It’s almost Thanksgiving Day as I write this. Kathleen
and I are going to have a house full of relatives again. Last
year at this time I mentioned that we had three cats. Two
spade females, and one male that was still staying out all
night. Well, he tangled with something in the woods
behind my house, so while he was at the vets . . . let’s
just say that he sleeps on the couch nights, instead of
going out. He’s a typical male, according to my
daughters. You know, come in from a hard day, have
some dinner, turn on the kitty news and fall asleep.

I hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving,
Charlie
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Thank You for the Fly Tying Material - It’s not
often that one can get fly tyers/fishermen to drool,
but Jim Brian was able to last month. Jim donated a
large box of fly tying material to CFFA. This box
was loaded with feathers, tinsel, chenille, etc. We
were all quite impressed as will be countless number
of future fly tyers. On behalf of those future fly
tyers, thanks a lot, Jim!

Nominating Committee - Our annual elections are
coming up in January. Gary Steinmiller, Charlie
Place, and Mike Stewart have volunteered to be the
nominating committee. If you have a desire to take
a more active role in guiding the direction of the
membership, let any of these folks know. Of
course, you can also talk to any Board member.

Legal Secretary - We have a need for a legal

secretary. If there is anyone interested, please let
Charlie Place know.

Fly Tyers - Anyone interested in tying flies at the
membership meetings please call Steve Sawczuk,
747-5852. Don’t worry about your fly tying skills.
Anyone can pick up a tip or two just watching you.
Give it a try! It is lots of fun.

Beginning Fly Fishing Seminar - This year at the
Civic Center Fishing Show the CFFA would like to
sponsor a beginning fly fishing seminar. We are
looking for a Chair. If anyone is interested please let
Charlie Place, 623-9912, or any other Board
member know.

Willy & General CT Fly Fishing Guide - Ray
Riley has agreed to Chair an effort to produce a
guide for the Willy and other waters in CT.
Anyone who is interested in helping out, please
contact Ray at 571-8756.

End of Season Sale - Clousers, Deceivers, Whistlers,
Bunny Flies, Squid and many other patterns.
Proven Albacore and Bonito flies! $2.00 each. Many
more at $1.00 each. Bead Head Caddis Pupae -
many tied with tungsten beads. $.75 each. Retai] ar
$1.70 each. Some nymphs. $1.00 each. Call Ernje
Boutiette, 860-289-3605.

Winter Fishing in Mexico/Central America - A]

Schwenthe, Jr, is considering a winter fishing
vacation to a warmer climate this year. Maybe
Mexico or Central America. He would appreciate
any recommendations for fishing location,
accommodations, etc. Al would also like to hear
from anyone who would be interested in taking
such a trip. You can contact Al at 860-688-6144.

For Sale - Bamboo Rods

e Bamboo Rod, Orvis Battenkill #14572. 8 foot
for 6 weight. 3 piece/1 tip. Walnut reel seat.
Built by Cal Skinner and George Reed.
Completed 7/1/53. Comes with rod tube and
bag. $500.

® Bamboo Rod, Maker Unknown, 8 foot for 6
weight. 3 piece/2 tips, one marked “Dry Fly,”
the other marked “Streamer.” Sliding band reel
seat. Rod bag. No tube. $300.

® Bamboo Rod, Canada Creek. 8 foot for 6
weight. 3 piece/2 tips. Never fished. Clear
plastic wrap, still covers cork. Comes with rod
bag and tube. $500.

Contact: Phil Brunquell, 860-545-9473.
Ed.

v

"THE FISH CONNECTION"
Fresh & Salt Water Bait & Tackle
Fly Tying Materials & Fly F ishing Accessories
Fresh & Salt Water Guide Services

127 Route 12
Preston, CT 06365 (203) 885-1739

LOCATED ON THE THAMES RIVER




FLIES FOR CHARLIE PLACE

Charlie will be stepping down shortly as President of CFFA after serving
five years. We thought it would be a great idea if we could give Charlie
something unique from the membership of the club. What could be more
unique from a fly fishing organization than flies tied by the members?

Please send a fly (or flies) that have been tied by you to Mike Stewart.
You may give the flies personally to Mike at membership meetings or give
the flies to any Board member. They will forward them to Mike. If you
would like to mail the flies, please send them to:

Mike Stewart
215 Loomis Street
North Granby, CT 06060

We would like to have all the flies no later than the membership meeting in
January. That meeting is 12 January.

We will select some flies to be permanently mounted in a framed box.
This will be given to Charlie at the Banquet in February. The remaining
flies will be given to Charlie for his personal use.

This notice is not being sent to Charlie. We are trying to make this a
surprise. .

So please help us out. Send flies! Mum’s the word!
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SPONS |

COMING EVENTS

CFFA Board Meeting 1 Dec 99

CFFA Membership Meeting 8 Dec 99

Rod Building School 6, 13, 20, 27 Jan

00

CFFA Board Meeting 5 Jan 00

Fly Tying School 6, 13, 20, 27 Jan,

3, 10 Feb 00
Hammonasset TU, Fly Fishing Show 8 Jan 00
CFFA Membership Meeting 12 Jan 00

The Fly Fishing Show, Marlboro, MA 21-23 Jan 00

The Fly Fishing Show, Somerset, N J 28-30 Jan 00
Eastern Fishing & Outdoor Expo, Worcester 3-6 Feb 00
CFFA Fly Fishing Expo & Banquet 12 Feb 00
Tam DiGristine, Fishing around Indian

River and Mesquito Lagoon, The Colony,

Vernon

CMTA Fishing Show, Civic Center, Hartford 18- 0 Feb 00
FRAA Banquet 4 Mar 00
World Fly Fishing Expo, Wilmington DE 11-12 Mar 00

ATTENTION ALL CFFA
MEMBERS

It is time to renew your
membership for the upcoming
year. Please fill out the enclosed
form on this page, include a check or give it to
Bob Quinn at the next club meeting. It is very
important that this form be returned to ensure
that we have your correct address and telephone
number. A pre-addressed envelope is provided for
you. We appreciate your membership over the
past year and look forward to seeing you for many
years to come. If anyone has a question about.
your membership status, you can call Bob. His
number is on the last page of the newsletter. if you
have already paid your dues or are a lifetime
member, thank you for your support and please
disregard this notice.

: Membership Form
1
! O Check if address changed

ate ONew ORenewal

D
Name

Street

City/State/Zip

Tel. (H) W)

Email

1y PLEASE CHECK A COMMITTEE YOU ARE NOW
1 ON OR WISH TO BE ON:

! QConservation QProgram QlIndoor Facil.
1 QEducation QPublicity OMembership
I QFund Raising QBanquet QLegislative
: QSecretarial Duties
: DUES STRUCTURE
: QJunior (under 16) $ 5.00
1 QRegular $15.00
| OSupporting $25.00 TOTAL
$ 50.00 ENCLOSED:

: QContributing

NEW MEMBERS!

The CFFA would like to welcome the following new
members:
Jay Silver Monty Rackow Harry Dobelle
You folks are encouraged to participate in all the
activities CFFA has to offer. That way CFFA grows
and becomes more vibrant. If you have any questions
or suggestions please do not hesitate to approach any of
the board members listed on the last page. Your
suggestions regarding the Lines & Leaders are most
welcomed.

Ed.
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A FLYFISHERMAN'S WitH

y husband 1s a fly purst.
This much I know about
him as he has often
brought it up in conversation. But it
means nothing to me. It may explain to
the initiated what I am about to write. |
assume that he 1s one of the elite as
anyone not a purist to him 1s a dunker,
which must be something very bad as even
to say this word causes him to shudder,
turn white and assume a sneering tone to
hus voice. I have for 19 vears tried to catch
the exact moment when he changes from
loving husband and father of four
daughters (later five) to an aloof, forgetful,
no longer loving husband. 1 know that I
could combat 1t if T could spot it; but it 1s
not a sudden change. It creeps into the
home as unaware as a summer storm. One
moment he 1s my loving husband and the
next it 1s as if a different man 1s in the
house. Fur, feather and steel are his loves.

The life of this man can be divided nto
two distinct seasons. Fishing season from
April to September and non-fishing season
for the next six months. But how foolish |
was to believe this! More time is spent
preparing for and plotting the downfall of
the poor trout than is spent trying to catch
them. What 1s there to catching fish that
can so dominate a man? What causes him
to be as stealthy as a thief in the mght
when getting up to go fishing, yet who
bangs around like a bull in the china closet
on weekdays and succeeds in waking the
houschold by six o’clock? What causes
him to 1gnore cold, rain, heat, etc. in his
quest for trout? Ths 1s another magic
word said with more reverence than the
worried wife 1s. Why does he ignore all his
friends that do not fish during the season?
Why must [ run the lawnmower all
summer? Why do ordinary houschold
tasks go begging? Why does he put off
painting the house? Why do the children’s
care and problems become mine? Why
can’t I go fishing with him? I once asked
him, in my ignorance, if fishing meant
more to him than our marriage; also, why
he liked fishing so much. The glance that
he gave me has silenced me forever on this

subject, so I will try to explain to
newlywed women what to look for and to
fight in its first stages.

The first two years of our marriage were
perfect. He went fishing occasionally, but
not enough to alarm me. His fishing pals
dropped in to see him and he showed only
mild interest in their stories. His den with
its huge rolled top desk stayed closed and
collected dust. An occasional feather
floated from this room; but I figured that
this was natural as he had an old bunch of
feathers in boxes that he moved in when
we bought our new house. Little did 1
know that what rage, anxiety and
frustration that this room would cause me.
If I knew then what I know now, I would

have cleaned 1t out while I still had a say in
the matter.

I often caught his two fishing pals’
knowing glances at each other and smile
an odd kind of smile. I did not know then
that this waiting for a fishing pal to get
over his first exuberance of being married
was an old game to them and is played like
a game of poker. 1 have seen it played
often since those carly days. They are like
dogs who have treed a cat. It 1s only a
matter of time until someone rescues the
cat.

[n this case, 1t took two years for the cat to
come down. I was still involved in the
furnishing and caring of the house when

—

the transition from husband to fisherman
took place. Remember ladies, that Opening
day is not the danger; but the preparation
for 1t. As well as I can remember, it 4]|
started shortly after New Years while it
was very cold out and there was snow on
the ground. He struck when 1 least
expected it. It was at a party two weeks
after New Years that I missed my husbangd
and his two pals. It was going well when
three women too many was noticed. |
finally chased them down 1 the den
gazing at a newly arrived package of furs
and feathers. As I looked in the door, each
of the three handled and commented on
the contents of the package as though
handling gold. Ladics, this 1s the biggest
danger sign in a fisherman’s wife’s life.
Nip it here and you may save your ideal
married life. Let it bloom and you will join
the ever-increasing list of “a Fisherman’s
Widow.” During the weeks after ths, the
three were often together in the den. The
desk was now open and feathers were
everywhere. Rods, reels, waders, etc. were
now in view. I never knew that they
existed. They were shown and commented
on by his friends, even though they had
seen them all before. This commenting on
cach other’s equipment 1s part of the
protocol among the brethren. A new fly
just displayed in “Outdoor Life” called a
muddler now had all his attention. He had
fur and feathers strewn all around them
and he was slightly baffled as to its
construction. His two pals came in to help
in this momentous task. I could not see
why one more fly could cause such a
commotion as he had hundreds of flies
and as far as I am concerned they all
looked alike. Little did I know that I had
committed a sacrilege to that little piece of
fur and feathers, “the muddler.” T will not
mention this fly again as some day 1 intend
to write a complete story on this one fly
that so endangered my marned life

By Ernie Boutiette
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Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association
Presents
Beginning Fly Tying, Saltwater Fly Tying, Rod Building Schools

Classes: Classes will meet downstairs at Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East

Hartford, at 7:00pm on the following evenings: Jan. 6, 13, 20, 27, and February 3 and 10.
Class: Beginning Fly Tying Saltwater Fly Tying

1. Marabou Leech, Wooly Bugger Honey Blond, Hy Tye

2. Dark Cahill, Soft Hackle Surf Candy, Squid,

3. Tellico, Hare's Ear Nymph Clouser's Minnow, Cross Cut Deceiver

4. Blue Wing Olive, Light Cahill Lefty's Deceiver, Whistler

5. Poly Spinner, Hen Wing Spinner Epoxy Shrimp, Slider

6. Black Ant, Deer Hair Bug Bob's Banger, Sand Eel

Equipment:  All necessary hooks and materials will be furnished. Students must supply their own vise,
bobbin, thread, scissors, etc. It is also suggested you bring a portable lamp with you.

Class Size: Fly Tying classes limited to the first 25 people submitting applications for each class.

Tuition: Fly Tying class: CFFA Members - $35; Non-Members - $45; 16 & Under - $25

SCHOOL FOR BUILDING FLY RODS

Classes Jan. 6, 13, 20, 27, in Enfield, taught by the Connecticut Fly Fishermen’s Association.
Deadline for blank ordering Dec. 15™. Cost: $15 (members), $20 (non-members) plus materials.
Class size limited to 12 students. Call 860-563-0040 for information and reservations.

- 1 - - . - " - - - = - - - - "] -

CFFA Enrollment Application

Please PRINT the requested information. Forward application forms and tuition (Checks payable to CFFA) to Gary
Steinmiller, Education Chairman, 27 Penwood Lane, Wethersfield, CT 06109

Name Phone #
Address

City, State, Zip

CFFA Member o el S 16 or under

Check one | Beginning Fly Tying 2. Saltwater Fly Tying

For additional information contact Ed Fidrych, V.P. Promotion, 951 Glastonbury Tumpike, Portland, CT 06480
Phone: (860) 342-1173
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MILL RIVER FLY SHOP
3549 Whitney Avenue
Hamden, Connecticut 06518
) Everything for the
y, Fly Fisherman, Fly Tycr

GABRIEL MACARE (203) 248-7850

Monday thru Wednesday & Friday - 10:00 am - 6:00 pm
Thursday-10:00 am - 7:30 pm * Saturday-10.00 am - 5:00 pm

Colonial Sports

Quality
=TS EsvesTEEETT—
E——— 5 POT{INE 0048 p—
ORVIS

Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

Charles A. Connell, Jr.
431 Fltchville Road
Bozrah, CT 06334

DUY — SELL — DARTER
(203) 889-4901

L NS 112342

SMOLA’'S
BLUE RIBBON GUIDE SERVICES

TROUT GUARANTEED
DFERFIELD * FARMINGTON * WESTFIELD * SWIFT RIVERS

860-763-1856

JACK SMOLA
483 HAZARD AVE « ENFIELD, CT 06082
HTYTP:/WWW.JACKSMOLA.COM

Southern Connecticut Fly Fishing
Show, January 8, 2000

The Hammonasset Chapter of Trout Unlimited will
present the ninth annual Fly Fishing Show featuring
that exciting blend of fresh and salt water fishing
available on the Connecticut shoreline.

Speakers will include: On the Fresh water side:
JOHN SPRINGER, who will present some of his
experiences as “A Western Sampler”, and JACK
SMOLA, CT/Mass. Guide, who will talk about The
Rivers of Western Massachusetts.

On the Salt water side, sharing their knowledge of
this fast growing area of fly fishing, will be: Author
and Guide ED MITCHELL; and Rhode Island Guide
Capt. JIM WHITE, describing fishing areas and
techniques.

The program will also include dealer displays, fly
tying and raffle items.

The Show, open to the public, will be held at the
Westbrook Elks Club, 142 Seaside Avenue,
Westbrook, CT, 10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., Saturday,
January 8, 2000. Admission is $5, children under 16
free when accompanied by an adult.

PraTH « ———-—1
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\Oﬁ“"& il “egq Fishing Needs...

TF 'T The Store lo Caplone.. il
SAGL. G IOOMS, THOMAS & THOMAS ST CROX
SCIENTIIC ANGUER. ISLANDCR. | RYALL, LAMSON, ROSS, (860)
TN SWWAS,
HOOGMAN, BAUER, TBOR, REGAL RENZE 388'6585

PAAGONIA. STREAM DESICHNS, DXO(NCIO, COUMBIA

OPEN DAILYZ :u'-u':-:.:u 75 M:un S(I'CC( e Old Saybrook, CT
CANOES & KAYAKS » SHOOTING SPORTS © HIKING, CLIMBING & CAMPING o OPTICS

QUIET SPORTS.
'@/L__//'v
Complete Fly Fishing Outfitters

100 Main St., Collinsville, CT 06022 (860)693-2214
Kevin Pelletier John Marona

Hours: Mon-Tue -Wed 10 am6 pm, T o 10 am 9 pm,_ Sat 9am-S pm Sun Ham-dpm

437 Main Street
P.O. Box 1072

New Hartlord. CT 06057 Classic & Custon

rly \hOP

Tel. 203-738-3597

Hours
Sun. & Mon Closed
Tue Wed 10
i e st
Fly Tyng Supphes e 0am-§pm

open 10am-3pm Apnl June
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CFEFA Anvual Banquet -
32st Anniversary

Plans are proceeding quite rapidly in preparation for
all festivities. Tam DiGristine will be coming for
the banquet as the prime speaker. Her program is
titled, “Fishing around Indian River and
Mosquito Lagoon.” During this evening’s banquet

we will have our conservation raffle.

In addition, we will have our publication, The Fly
Fisher’s Companion on hand for anyone wishing
to obtain a copy.

Please keep in mind that the banquet is the prime
means of fund raising for the CFFA. Bring friends
and family. Your support is greatly needed. In
addition, the banquet is a tremendous opportunity
to enjoy an excellent meal, renew acquaintances and

talk fishing (the latest inside tips are available just

for the asking).

Keep an eye out for the next month’s Lines &
Leaders for the Banquet Reservation Form.
See you there!

o JeEDGE TAC;Q

&

Fly Shop in the Area

Huge selection of Flies, Fly Tying
Matenal, Accessones, Rods, Reels,
Lines. and much more

91 Watch Hill Rd. « Westerly, R1 02891
401-148-8888 * www coveedge.com

Connecticut Qutfitters

Hartford Club Sport Center
“Fishing and Outdoor Specialists Since 1979"

554 Wethersficld Avenuc « Hartford, CT 06114
Ron Angclo
(860) 296-0110

E-mail: ctoutfiticrs@snct.nct
Fax (860) 296-5665

web address: www.ctoutfitters.com
For All Your Fresh & Saltwater Fishing Needs
* Fly Fishing

s Fresl/Saliwater Guides
« Instruction \

* Custom Tied Flies
« Fly Tving
* Rod/Reel Repairs

* Live/Frozen Bait 2%, + Rod Building
Federam of Fiv # nhers Cernied Casving Instrucun
« Sage = Abel « Teeney
* Orvis * |slander * Renzetti
* Thomas & * Bauer » Dynaking
Thomas * Ross * Regal
* Loomis *J. Ryal * Simms
» Diamondback  « Cortland * Hodgman
* St. Crolx * Sci Angler * Costa del Mar
* Pate/Tibor « Airflow « Action Optics

Store lours
Mon | Tues., Wed., Sat.:
9am -6 pm
Thurs. & Fri: 9 am - 9 pm
Sun:9am- S pm

FIELD & STREAM
BT, ivre

We have been ocutdoor enthusiasts
since 1959. Cubela's is the largest outfitter
In Conneticut specializing in:

« FLYFISHING  « RELOADING + SPORTS ART

« HUNTING * BLACK POWDER = VIDIOS BOOKS
» ARCHERY « AIRGUNS * SEMINARS

« SAFES « CLOTHING « NEW AND USED
« KNIVES * GIFTWARE

ANTIQUE FIREARMS

Fly tying classes starting in January
Fresh and Saitwater
call for details

157 Meriden Road, Rt. 66
Middleficld, CT 06455
203-347-4353
1-800-CUBETA'S

J UL LN DAt
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FIRST CLASS MAIL - PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY

%, Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 380268
Last Hartford CT 06138-0268

Parkany, Kenneth J.

503 Bush Hill Rd.

Manchester, CT 06040

FIRST CLASS
US POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO 27
NO. GRANBY,
CT 06060

DECEMBER MEETING:

Board of Directors
President

Activities - VP
Environment - VP
Promotion - VP
Recording Secretary

Legal Secretary

Treasurer

Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Advisory Board
Banquet Chairman
Conservation Chairman
Education Chairman
Indoor Facilities Chm
Legislative Chairman
Membership Chairman
Newsletter Editors

Program Chairman
Publicity Chairman

Don Leyden

Headwaters Expedition

Home Office
Charles Place 623-9912
Larry Johnson 246-0728 418-6149
Jack Smola 763-1856
Ed Fidrych 342-1173 566-8241
Ted Rzepski 561-3475 243-9761
email: TarponTed@aol.com
Mark Levy 232-1666
Don Rose 688-4414
email: DRose91867@aol.com
Joe D'Addario 568-5035 289-6427
Gary Bogli 649-4227 648-5030
Elmer Latham 742-6584 565-7841
Ken Parkany 643-9819 280-1844
Vacant
Kurt Jagielow 649-3681 649-3681
Gary Steinmiller 563-0040 280-2396
Steve Sawczuk 747-5852
Vin Ringrose 828-4642 225-6064
Bob Quinn 633-2470 843-2014
Lynn/Mike Stewart ~ 653-4203 654-4288
email: TellicoFly@aol.com
Roger Plourde 747-4297 747-3324
Ed Fidrych 342-1173 566-8241

Wed., Dec. 8

The Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc.
is organized "To Preserve and Promote the
Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and to
Conserve Game-Fish Waters." CFFA membership
meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each
month, September through May. Meetings are held
at the Veterans' Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge
Drive, East Hartford, CT.

"Lines and Leaders" is the official publication of the
Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc. and
is distributed to its membership and allies of con-
servation. Business card ads may be placed at a cost
of $5 per ad or $40 for 9 months. CFFA members
may place for-sale or want ads of a non-commercial
nature without charge. Newsletter correspondence
should be sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 215
Loomis Street, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of
address notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O. Box
380260, East Hartford, CT 06138-0268.

COPY DEADLINE: Second Wednesday of
month previous to publication.

CFFA Hotline: John Springer - & 664-3688 email: AMTRKANGLR®aol.com




